January 2, 2023

City of Dillingham
RE: Continued problems with next door dogs and the Animal control officer, Dan Boyd

On December 29, 2022 around 3:00 or so, | blocked the drive way to my house, to hopefully get
attention to this continued issue and resolve it. Jerilyn and Dan got a fast response from the Police and
the State Troopers within a half hour and this issue has taken us years to be resolved. WHY!?

Jerilyn Kropoff showed up and called Dan Boyd down by my truck and | walked down to talk to them and
| told them to wait for the police to show up and we can talk about the continued dog problem going on
for years and hopefully go forward in resolving it. The dog issue has been presented to the
police(multiple times) and City of Dillingham at a City Council Meeting.

The Police showed up, Craig Maines, and the Ak State Trooper showed up with Dan Boyd behind them
at my house, in my driveway. Craig Maines told me that | cannot block the road and | have to build
Jerilyn a road to access their trailers. She has a road on the other side of her trailers already.

Also Dan Boyd has been asked to not go on my property since the dog problem that has been going on
for years. Me and my wife, Liz, wrote a complaint letter and was presented as a citizen concern during a
Dlg City Council Meeting about couple months ago. | can get a copy of this if you need it.

Dan Boyd was talking and acting like he was trying to get me mad and arrested. Dan Boyd was smirking
and smiling like he was the police and even had a cap that had POLICE on it; in the meantime, Rick
Murphy showed up at my house and Dan Boyd went up to his face and asked him what he is doing here.
Rick Murphy said he is here to be my witness since no one seems to care about the complaints that we
have made over the years about the next door’s dogs.

The AK state trooper asked me what can be done to resolve this problem. | told the state trooper that
all  want(and so does my wife) is to keep their dogs off of our property.

Dan Boyd should be going his job and not favor his landlord pets.

This dog issue with Jerilyns families dogs has been going on for years. My daughter has a video of the
dogs attacking her dog, Zeek, right on my driveway. The german shepherd has chased my wife’s small
dog MANY MANY times and have been reported different multiple times to the police. We have control
over our dogs EVERY time they are outside. We follow the city ordinance.

| feel like Dan Boyd and the Police were trying to provoke me to get mad or do something and get me
arrested, possibly to get restraining orders and make it look like | am the bad guy when all | want is to
protect my dog.

Please address the dog issue and the animal control officer, Dan Boyd, who seems to favor his landlords
dogs.

Also, please put this on the next City Council meeting.

You can call me at (907)843-1158 or email at johnsonelizabeth526@gmail.com.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.
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